UT-101897

800 Westchester Avenue Suite N501 Rye Brook, NY 10573



Making Connections That Make a Difference.

November 22, 2010

VIA OVERNIGHT COURIER

Carole J. Washburn, Executive Director Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 1300 South Evergreen Park Drive, S.W. P. O. Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Re:

ATX Licensing, Inc.

Discontinuance of Interexchange Telecommunications Services

Dear Ms. Washburn:

On behalf of ATX Licensing, Inc. ("ATX"), please be advised that ATX intends to discontinue the offering of interexchange telecommunications services within the State of Washington effective December 31, 2010.

ATX is authorized to provide interexchange telecommunications services in the State of Washington pursuant to Commission authority granted in Docket No. UT-050177 (March 10, 2005). ATX respectfully requests that the Commission cancel this Registration as of December 31, 2010.

ATX presently has no interexchange telecommunications services customers in Washington; accordingly, WAC 480-120-083 is not applicable in this case. There are no customers upon whom notice of cessation of service may be served; furthermore, ATX is current with all reports and other filings required by the Commission.

For the Commission's convenience, an original and three (3) copies of this notice are enclosed. An extra copy of this letter is also enclosed. Please date-stamp this "file/stamp" copy and return it in the enclosed self-addressed, stamped envelope.

[&]quot;WAC 480-120-083 Cessation of Telecommunications Services . . . This rule does not apply to: . . . (d) A service being discontinued that has no subscribers."

CAROLE J. WASHBURN, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR NOVEMBER 22, 2010 PAGE TWO

To the extent you have any questions concerning this notice, please do not hesitate to contact me at channan@broadviewtel.com or (240) 461-0412.

Respectfully submitted,

Catherine M. Hannan